COMMISSIONER'S JOURNAL

Wednesday

Regular

June 13, 2012

The Coshocton County Commissioners met in Regular session on Wednesday, June 13, 2012 with Mr. Dane Shryock, Mr. Gary Fischer and Mr. D. Curtis Lee. Also in attendance was Mrs. Robin Schonauer, Budget Director.

Minutes

Mr. Fischer made a motion, seconded by Mr. Lee to approve the minutes as presented for the Monday, June 11, 2012 meeting.

Vote: Shryock

yea

Lee

yea

Fischer yea

Bills Approved

Mr. Lee made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fischer to approve the bills per computer printout dated June 13, 2012

Vote: Shryock

yea yea

Lee Fischer

yea

Transfer/Additionals/Reductions

Mr. Fischer made a motion, seconded by Mr. Lee to approve the following Transfers/Additionals/Reductions which have been certified by the County Auditor.

Transfer - Commissioners

FROM

TO

AMOUNT

001-1510-5009.01 Misc Tranfer Out 040-0100-4009.00 Transfer In

\$2,809.91

Additional Appropriation-Commissioners

Unappropriated Fund Balance

001-1510-5009.01 Transfer Out

\$2,809.91

Vote: Shryock

yea

Lee Fischer yea yea

Resolution 2012-28 Cash Advance Jail Diversion Grant

Mr. Lee made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fischer to sign Resolution 2012-28 Cash Advance from the General Fund to the Jail Diversion Grant Fund in the amount of \$2,000.00 to be repaid by December 31, 2012.

Vote: Shryock

yea

Lee

yea

Fischer

yea

508

COMMISSIONER'S JOURNAL

Wednesday

Regular

June 13, 2012

Dog Warden Report

Received the Dog Warden's Report for the week ending June 11, 2012 with 9 dogs picked up by the warden, 5 dogs brought in as strays, 8 dogs destroyed, 9 citations issued, 17 calls handled, 7 licenses sold, 1 late fee paid, 4 dogs sold, 2 dogs redeemed, 4 dogs per owner surrender for a total of \$316.00 in fees collected.

Satisfaction of Mortgage-Michael Clarke

Mr. Fischer made a motion, seconded by Mr. Lee to sign a Satisfaction of Mortgage to certify that all terms and conditions of a Mortgage Deed bearing date 4/26/2012 by Michael J. Clark, married. Real estate description of 54400 Hickory Flats Drive, West Lafayette, Ohio, Vol. 571, page 415-417, has been fully complied with and the same is hereby satisfied and discharged.

Discussion-Dick Mullett-Bee Keeper

Mr. Dick Mullett, Mr. Curvin Wenger, Mr. James Groves, and Mr. Dale Coates attended the meeting to address the Commissioners concerning the Ohio Apiary Law. Mr. Mullett stated that he had attended their meeting on February 22, 2012 and thought he had the Commissioners support on the importance of a County Apiary Inspector. He was concerned that there had not been any inspections done in March or April and many of their bee businesses have went downhill and they were unable to sell their queen's. He asked where the Commissioners stood with getting a new apiary inspector for the county. Mr. Shryock stated that they had not yet looked for a replacement for Mr. Hash, he then asked if they had an inspector in mind. Mr. Mullett stated that the Ohio Apiary has suggested Jack Head or Larry Meherg. Mr. Wenger indicated that he needed a certificate to sell queen bees and they would need to be inspected sometime after January 1st and before he sold them in April. The regular inspections for hobby bees start around July 1st. Mr. Shryock asked if the State would step in and do the inspections free of charge if we did not have an inspector. Mr. Mullett said that this was true. Mr. Mullet stated that last year there were 147 colonies in the county to inspect and as of yesterday the list had grown to 244 colonies which is a 60% increase. There were 41 persons a year ago with colonies and today there are 64 registered apiaries in Coshocton. Mr. Fischer asked how many of the bee keepers sold bees. Mr. Mullett stated that there were 6 out of the 64 apiary's that would sell bees. Mr. Lee asked if the State mandates the bee inspections. Mr. Wenger stated yes this was a fact, if he wanted to sell his queen bees they would need to be tested for disease and parasites. Mr. Lee asked how long it would take to inspect hives. Mr. Wenger stated it took the State around 2 1/2 hours with 2 people to do 20 of his hives a month ago. They discussed the possibility of next year's inspector doing all the inspections of the apiaries that sold bees first and then do the hobby bee keeper's on rotating basis. Mr. Shryock asked if they had a name of one person that would take over for the rest of this year. Mr. Wenger stated that he believed Larry Meherg would be willing to fill in this year. Mr. Shryock instructed the group to have Mr. Meherg submit a proposal to our office and that they would review the offer. And next January they would need to present several proposals to the board for their review and would consider the offer if funds were available. They thanked them for attending.

Employer/Employee Relations

Mr. Doug Schonauer, Mrs. Christi Selders and Mr. Michael Lavigne attended the meeting. Minutes from the last meeting were read and approved. Mrs. Christi Selders stated that the employees on the second floor of the Annex asked if the refrigerator and Microwave could be moved out of the women's restroom and moved down to the empty office that used to be Wes Tubbs old office and made into a lunch room. Mr. Shryock stated that Ike Reger would be contacted to make the move and this request would be granted. Mr. Schonauer stated that he would like to complement the Maintenance department staff on their hard work on painting and moving the basement of Probate/Juvenile Court around and installing a gate. He also presented a sample copy of their new scanning machine vs. the old micro film to show the improvement. He then asked if the new

COMMISSIONER'S JOURNAL

Wednesday

Regular

June 13, 2012

insurance changes would be a decrease in cost to the departments for budget purpose. Mrs. Schonauer stated he would need to increase his insurance line item by 10%. Mr. Shyrock indicated that the changes might slow the insurance cost down but would not decrease the cost. Mr. Shryock also stated that we had hired two new janitors and they are being trained to clean the Annex and Probate Court and if there are any issues please let us know. That being all, the next meeting will September 12, 2012 at 10:30 a.m.

Executive Session

At 11:00 a.m. Mr. Lee made a motion, seconded by Mr. Fischer to go into executive session with Mr. Jason Given and Mr. Randy Peddicord to discuss possible litigation. All vote aye. At 11:30 a.m. the meeting was returned to regular session. No action was taken.

Adjourn

At 12:00 p.m. Mr. Shryock adjourned the meeting.

Dane R. Shryock

D. Curtis Lee

Gary L. Fischer

Administrator/Clerk